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A Renovation Party was given by NFNCC, organized by 

Betty Petty, assisted by Tuesday Cooley and Kathy 

Goree. NFNCC wanted to give a special Thanks to all 

the people who worked on / or contributed to the 

Clubhouse Renovation.  

Alice Lankford and Larry Mahler are still on the mend 

&doing well. Alice has finished with her rehab. Larry 

says his is trying to kill him!!! 

Pop & Alice Lankford traveled to Lackland Air Force 

in San Antonio on Nov., 14 to watch their grandson, 

Brandon Ives, participate in a Graduation Parade upon  

his completion of boot camp. He will now go to San 

Angelo, TX for 6 months of training. He received a 

ribbon for marksman as he hit 22 out of 24 bull eyes.  

When he was younger he would come up to the lake and 

stay home when we went fishing.  If he got bored with 

video games & movies he would go outside and practice 

with his BB gun. Alice has a wind chime with dents in 

the clapper to prove he used it for practice.  He is a fine 

looking Airman. 

Richard & Tina Wheeler and Derriel & Sandy 

Pringle are back from their cruise to Cozumel & the 

Yucatan Peninsula. Richard & Tina’s daughter came 

for Thanksgiving. Shannon, her husband David, and 

kids Kelsey and Daniel are from Brenham. 

Pops and Alice put their Great Grandsons Joshua age 6 

and Siah age 4 to work help taking down the 

Thanksgiving decorations and put up Christmas 

decorations on Friday. Because we do not have hay or a 

baby Jesus.  Joshua laid down in the manger and played 

like he was baby Jesus. 

Not sure who left the bag of goodies at the office for our 

troops. On behalf of NFNCC, Thank You and we will 

be sure it is mailed off to our service men and women. If 

anyone would like to add to the offering, please do so 

before December 10th (when I will be mailing the 

package). Kay  

 

 
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

I hope this holiday season finds you warm and 

surrounded by loved ones.  Christmas is a time for 

giving, and as we reach out to family and friends, I hope 

we will also open our hearts to those residents who are 

lonely or in need and to those people who have assisted 

us throughout the year.  As a club we will try to do just 

that.  We will remember those neighbors who have lost 

loved ones during the year.  We will give a small gift to 

thank the people who work for us in Harbor Point, the 

ladies in the office, Pappy in maintenance, the guards 

who greet us when we come home and our board of 

directors who give so freely of their time.  We would like 

to invite everyone in the neighborhood to participate in a 

Harbor Point decorated golf cart parade on Friday, 

December 12
th
.  It has been a lot of fun in the past; we 

have some very talented and creative residents.  We’ll 

meander through the neighborhood, ending up at the 

clubhouse for cookies, coffee, hot chocolate, fellowship 

and maybe a few Christmas carols.  I hope to see you 

there. 

 Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 

Kay 

 

DON’T FORGET NO FIREWORKS IN 

HARBOR POINT 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 



Neighbors for Neighbors 
Community Club Newsletter 

Volume 2   Issue 12           The Newsletter for the Harbor Point Community               December 2014 
 

2 

 

 DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

EVERYONE 

DECEMBER HAPPENINGS 
12-4 Santa’s list Day    

12-7 Teacher’s appreciation Day  

12-7 National Pearl Day Remembrance Day 

12-10 Human Rights Day          12-12 Poinsettia Day 

12-12 Foster Child Day     

12-12 NFNCC Golf Cart Parade 

12-15 Underdog Day                  12-17 Bake Cookies Day          

12-17 Wright Brothers Day        12-21 Humbug Day           

12-21 Forefathers Day at Plymouth 1620 

12-24 Christmas Eve            12-25 Christmas Day 

12-26 Kwanzaa    

12-27 Louis Pasteur’s Birthday 1822 

12-28 Frederic Chopin’s Birthday 1810 

12-31 News Years’ Eve 

Hanukkah starts on 25
th

 day of Kisley. The holiday runs for 8 

days & begins in later November or December. 

 

 

For all the participation 
in NFNCC Thanksgiving 

Bake Sale  

 

2014  
    As we near the end of the year, NFNCC is reflecting 

back on all that the club has accomplish. The clubhouse 

being the major undertaking and greatest 

accomplishment. We had so many Members, Members 

spouses and Neighbors that donated not only supplies, 

but hours and hours of work. We greatly appreciate the 

paintings we could hang on the walls. Also the Memorial 

frame, listing Neighbors we have lost over the years. 

Other accomplishments were CPR Class, Bereavement 

meals, Fundraisers and Raffles. Helping with 

Octoberfest games, servicing food and selling desserts. 

Handing out Halloween candy at the gate and shipping 

leftovers to the troops.  

And this Newsletter.. When we took over the Newsletter 

in October of 2013, we really didn’t know what we were 

doing… We asked for help from Darrell Humphries 

and we were off and running. We have grown from 4 

pages to 10 pages, most months. We are very thankful 

for “our Staff” and the time and research they put in. We 

can’t forget the Neighbors that send us articles to use.   

Also Fun things like a Painting class where an artist 

taught some of us (or tried) to paint a picture. A 

Neighbors night out where we went to different 

restaurants in the area.  

Several of our club members are always making sure to 

take care of neighbors. Getting neighbors hot meals, or 

paying for & delivering fundraisers meals. Taking 

neighbors to Doctors visits.  Volunteering to make 

products to raffle off and giving new flags when needed. 

So many things our members do just because they are 

neighbors.  We want to feel that we make a difference in 

our Community.  

Most of all a great big Thank you to all of our Neighbors 

who appreciate our Neighbors for Neighbors 

Community Club 

 

NFNCC IS PLANING MORE “FUN” 

FUNDRAISERS FOR 

2015 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Clip+Art+Line+Dividers&FORM=RESTAB
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By Lisa Risler Office Manager 

The office is reducing their hours for the winter and 

holiday season.  It will be closed all Mondays until 

further notice and also from Thursday, Dec 25 thru 

Monday, Dec 29 for Christmas.  need to confirm the 

New Year's hours with Lisa. 

WANTED: Anyone that knows who built a fire in the 

sink of the pool house bathroom? Pappy cleaned it up 

the best he could but the sink is now stained. 

Please do not build fires in the sinks to keep warm, 

do not build a fire anywhere in any of the buildings!! 
If anyone knows who did this, please let us know. 

Vandalism is taken very seriously. Thanks! 

The front bulletin board at the office is still filling up 

with wonderful lots for sale - You never know what 

people are looking for! A small table is set up for 

giveaway books, magazines and  puzzles. Come by the 

office and donate or pick up a magazine, book or puzzle 

when available.   

Just remember it is a working office, but we do enjoy the 

drop-ins from time to time, we just can't visit too long.   
 

The pool is closed. The keys have to be turned in 

or there will be a $12 fee charged.  

 

Deed Restrictions are available anytime at the 

office.  That way people know what they can and 

cannot do on their 

property. 

 

Have a GREAT day!  
We have a beautiful 
neighborhood here. 
Thanks all, Lisa  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
It's hard to believe that this years football season is almost 

over. My, how the time does fly!  It's like the monkey said 

when the tiger bit off his tail.  He said, "It ain't gonna be long 

now!" I think my biggest surprise this season (so far) is the 

DALLAS COWBOYS.  DeMarco Murray is totally and leads 

the entire NFL in rushing.  Tony (I like the name) Romo has 

elevated himself into a top QB rating.  The offensive line and 

the defense has been more than impressive along with the 

awesome receivers.  Tomorrow's game against the EAGLES is 

huge in view of the playoffs.  Good luck to the COWBOYS!  

For a first year coach, Bill O'Brien in my opinion, is doing a 

great job with the TEXANS team.  Once he resolves his QB 

situation and gets all of his horses healthy, I feel the team will 

be a contender.  At this point the TEXANS are still in the hunt 

for the playoffs.  Like someone once said, "It ain't over till it's 

over"!  On the college level the BAYLOR BEARS are ranked 

#7 and they have one of the fastest offenses in college 

football. TCU is ranked #5 and also has an extremely fast 

offense.  They both average around 20 seconds per play.  The 

reason for fast play is to wear down the defense and it works.  

After a few minutes of fast play the defense is blowing like an 

exhausted race horse.  Of course, the offense has to be in top 

physical condition to pull it off.  It's a lot of fun to watch and 

try to keep up with.  Anyway, both BAYLOR and TCU are 

having a great season.  Good luck to both of them!!  How 

about dem Houston ROCKETS?  The bearded one, "Mr. 

James Harden is averaging 25.2 points per game. 

 "AWESOME"!  Harden is definitely in the NBA's top 

echelon this season.  The team is off to a terrific start with an 

11-3 record.  Good luck to the ROCKETS for the rest of the 

season!!  The HOUSTON ASTROS second baseman, Jose 

Altruve won the AL batting title this year.  He is one helluva 

player!  Maybe next season the ASTROS will get it all 

together and bring the pennant to HOUSTON!  We'll just have 

to wait and see.  On a final note, it's hard to believe that the 

N.O. SAINTS are tied for the lead in their division with a 4-7 

record.  As I said earlier, "It ain't over till it's over"!  GO 

SAINTS!! I guess that's about all I can think of for now.   

This is your friendly neighbor  

Tony(WHO DAT) Lemoine signing off for now.   
Y’all have a good one and keep on smiling!!  Thanks for 

everything. 
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Introducing who works 

for you in Harbor Point… 

 
This is the second of a 4-part series introducing the people 

who work for you, the owners and residents of Harbor Point.  

The first story introduced the ladies in the office.  Now we get 

to meet our maintenance department.  In the next newsletter 

we’ll introduce the guards at the gate.  
Pappy is our maintenance staff.  Yep, he does it all.  He has 

only been with us a few months but says he thinks this will be 

a super good place to work, has met some nice people and 

looks forward to meeting some more.  He enjoys garage sales 

and flea markets for good buys, such as paint.  He has run 

ranches, worked construction operating heavy equipment and 

machinery, done landscaping, welding, carpentry work, 

worked with CCC asphalt and says he has spent many a day 

with an ax and a machete.  Just when I thought he could do 

anything, he told me he doesn’t mind small motor repair but 

draws the line at the newer computer controlled cars and 

trucks.  
 As his name is Pappy, I asked about grandchildren.  His 

answer floored me.  He has 23, has raised several of them and 

currently has a 20-month angel living at his house most of the 

time!  Everyone knows him as Pappy, and he knows lots of 

people after growing up here. Heck, the entire police 

department knows him as he lives next door to their station in 

Onalaska.   He loves children and kept a cooler on his porch 

stocked with water and Gatorade for when the school track 

team would run by in the heat.  He loves to dance and 

Saturday nights will find him at a country dance hall (KC’s or 

the VFW if they have a band), drinking a Coke on his break 

between songs.  He is an excellent dancer and has won several 

contests.  I’m happy to say he’s already promised me a dance 

if we run into each other on a Saturday night. 
Around Harbor Point he keeps things clean and maintained.  

He was the first to say the neighborhood has been neglected 

and it’s just gonna take a little time.  He lives 15 minutes 

away, works 7 days a week and carries a Harbor Point phone 

24 hours a day; something always needs checking.  He thinks 

the pool grounds are an area needing a lot of work, including 

the pool, restrooms and playground area for the kids.  When 

the weather warms back up much of his time will be on 

repairing the roads.  He likes to stay busy, is not afraid of 

work and works well on his own without supervision,  

“If I see it and it needs to be done, I’ll do it.”  He said he is 

looking forward to meeting new people and having their input 

on what needs to be done.  “Make a list of projects and turn it 

into the office so we can work on it.  If we don’t know, we 

can’t work on it.” –Kay 

 

Help Chris the Deer Feeder 
Christopher Stoll, continues to do a superb job in keeping the 

deer fed daily and the can receptacles clear. If you see him 

about the community on his golf cart give him a high five. He 

also appreciates your support. Thank You to all of the Harbor 

Point Community for your continued support of the deer 

feeding program through your can donations and deer feed 

contributions.  So keep the cans coming and the deer will 

continue to thrill us with their presence.  

Please keep the cash, cans & corn coming 

 
 

NFNCC would like to thank you in 

advance for your continued financial 

support. 

Newsletter e-mails 
billieh426@aol.com 

alice.lankford@windstream.net          
kay2culpepper@hotmail.com 

jharris18289@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

mailto:billieh426@aol.com
mailto:alice.lankford@windstream.net
mailto:kay2culpepper@hotmail.com
mailto:jharris18289@sbcglobal.net
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Fitness Class at Dorcas Wills Memorial Baptist Church 

Monday and Thursdays 

5:00-6:00 Beginner class 

6:15-7:15 Advance class 

Everyone welcome 

 If you'd like a ride to the beginner class call or email 

Patty Rogers at 832-221-0203, plrogers214@gmail.com 

 

COME HAVE FUN WITH US 

THE CHRISTMAS GOLF CART 

PARADE           DECEMBER 12 

 
YOU CAN EITHER DECORATE 

YOUR GOLF CART FOR 

CHRISTMAS OR JUST RIDE IN 

YOUR GOLF CART  

START A CLUBHOUSE AT 4:30  

RETURN TO CLUBHOUSE FOR  

COOKIES, COFFEE, or  

HOT COCOA 

 

 

NEW NEIGHBORS: 
Chris Berger Lots H146, 147 and 227 
William Sleep Lot B373 
William Vincent H134  
Chasity Wolff and James Pond, Jr. Lots B374-
375-376 
 

 
Neighbors for Neighbors Community Club  
meets at 6pm in the Harbor Point Clubhouse the 2

nd
 

Tuesday of each month. If you are a property owner or 

resident in HP, you can join NFNCC.  Our group 

interacts with neighbors for the good of our Community. 

NFNCC wants to invite you to join. 

 Your participation in our 
Fundraisers are greatly appreciated 

 

mailto:plrogers214@gmail.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Golf+Cart+Clip+Art&FORM=R5FD12
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A Concerned Neighbor wrote: 

TWO PATIO BLOCKS 
There were two concrete Patio Blocks that had a special 

assignment. 

Instead of people walking on them they were assigned to hold 

up the Halloween decorations in front of the gate at Harbor 

Point. They performed their assignment so well that when the 

decorations were removed they remained 

there in front of the Guard Office to await the next assignment 

of Thanksgiving Decorations. They stayed there until 2 days 

before the Thanksgiving Decorations 

were to be put up and mysteriously they disappeared. The 

wind knocked down the new decorations without the Patio 

blocks to help hold them up. These were 

donated items for NFNCC use not separate individuals. Please 

return them as they will have more assignments in the future. 

The Donor 

Editors Note 

Not sure why someone needed two Patio Blocks 

so bad that they had to take them.. But I am sure 

the Donor, NFNCC, and other Harbor Point 

neighbors would appreciate them being 

returned. 

 

 

Fred Zaleski is home after having 2 stokes. 

Lucy Zielinski is in treatment for her cancer. 

Terry Cooley had foot surgery on Nov 12, he is on the way to 

recovery.  

Don Motley, after some complications with his back surgery 

he is finally at home with family. He & Becky came home for 

2 days after Thanksgiving. They remove the pic line for the IV 

antibiotics and started him on 2 months of oral antibiotics. He 

sure doesn't EVER want to get Bacterial Meningitis again!!!! 

He has lost 30 pounds since his surgery October 15th!  
     We must apologize to Vets we left off our Veteran list: 

Derriel Pringle, Jim Wallace, and Jim Gratz.   Jim has 

been fighting Esophageal Cancer for the last 5 years. Jim and 

his wife Sheila have had property in Harbor Point since 1996. 

They have been here full time since 2002. Congratulations on 

their 48
th

 anniversary that was on Halloween (Oct 31st). 

Please check our list and if we left you or anyone 

you know to be a Veteran off --- let us know by e-

mail. 

 

 
10-30-14 Bill Blanton caught 8 nice size Crappie off the 

pier. 

11-19-14 Bil Culpepper caught a few catfish off the 

river in 8 foot of water. 

11-25-14 Bil Culpepper caught 9 catfish off the river. 

11-25-14 Jack Rogers reported he ran his trot lines after 

being baited 4 days and only caught 2 catfish 

approximately 20 inches long.  He did not rebait.   

Catfish were just not biting to make it worth the effort.  

Well the weather was to hot now it is too cold and 

windy. Such is the life of a fisherman. 

 

This buck was shot with a camera while enjoying a 

beautiful afternoon in Bil & Kay Culpepper’s 

yard.                                                                                              

 

Unlike the 8 point buck that got back at 

Derriel Pringle 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Clip+Art+Line+Dividers&FORM=RESTAB
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=4819373459353&set=gm.882082095165125&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=961695030510575&set=a.523372087676207.94093909.100000102606913&type=1
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PEANUT BUTTER REESE’S                     Alice 
1 cup white sugar  1 cup brown sugar 

1 ½ cup peanut butter  1 cup shortening 

2 eggs, beaten lightly  2 ½ cups sifted flour 

2 teaspoon  soda  1 teaspoon vanilla 

Pinch salt 

    Cream sugar, shortening, and peanut butter. Add eggs, then 

flour & soda sifted together. Roll into small balls and put in a 

mini baking cup. Bake at 350 degrees for approximately 12 

minutes. 

While cookies are baking unwrap Reese’s miniature candy.  

As soon as the cookies are done insert a Reese’s cup into the 

middle of the cookie. 

It is not necessary to have a mini muffin pan. Place the mini 

baking cups on a baking sheet and it will work fine.  

 

Peppermint Bark                         Kay 
2 pounds white chocolate chips 

1/2 pound peppermint candies 

      Line a baking pan with foil.  Coat with nonstick cooking 

spray.   

Place candies in a quart-size resealable plastic bag.  Place bag 

inside a gallon-size resealable bag.  Crush with a meat mallet 

or heavy saucepan. 

Place chocolate chips in a large glass bowl.  Microwave at 

60% power for 1 minute.  Stir. Repeat, stirring until smooth. 

Fold half the crushed candies into the melted chocolate. Pour 

onto prepared pan, spreading almost to edge of pan.  Sprinkle 

top with remaining crushed candies.  Refrigerate until firm, 

about an hour.  Break apart into bite-size pieces. 

 
Crinkle top Cookies                               Harriet 

1 1/2 cups lard  2 cups white sugar 

3 eggs   8 Tbls. molasses 

4 tsp. soda   1 tsp. salt 

2 tsp. ginger, cinnamon 6 cups flour 

        Roll in balls, dip in sugar, place on cookie sheet. 

Bake 12 minutes, 375 degrees. Or place on floured board, add 

more flour, roll out and make ginger bread men!! 

 

 

 

NO BAKE OATMEAL COOKIES              Mona 
2 cups Sugar  4 Tbs Cocoa 

1 stick Butter  1 cup Peanut Butter 

1 Tbs Vanilla  3 cups Oatmeal 

Waxed paper or parchment paper 

In a heavy sauce pan bring to boil, the sugar, cocoa, butter, & 

milk. Let boil for 1 minute, then add peanut butter, vanilla and 

oatmeal. On waxed or parchment paper drop mixture by the 

teaspoonful until cooled and hardened. 

 

HIDDEN KISS COOKIE                               Alice 
2 ¼ cups of all-purpose flour 1 cup sliced almonds 

2/3 cup powdered sugar ½ tsp. table salt 

1 ¼ cups butter, softened 1 tsp. vanilla extract 

¼ tsp. almond extract  42 chocolate kisses 

            Preheat oven to 350. Pulse first 4 ingredients in a food 

processor until almonds are finely ground. Beat butter together 

with vanilla extract and almond extract at medium high speed 

with an electric mixer about 30 seconds or until creamy. Add 

flour mixture in two batches, beating until blended after each 

addition. Turn dough out onto a lightly floured surface, and 

knead 4 to 5 times. Divide dough in half. Working with one 

dough portion, drop by heaping teaspoons 1 inch apart on 2 

parchment paper-lined baking sheets. Press 1 chocolate kiss 

into center of each cookie. Working with remaining dough 

portion, cover each chocolate with another heaping teaspoon 

of dough. Pinch top and bottom edges of dough together to 

seal. Bake at 350 for 15 minutes, placing 1 baking sheet on 

middle oven rack and 1 sheet on the lower oven rack. Rotate 

pans front to back and top rack to bottom rack. Bake 3 to 5 

more minutes or until edges of cookies just begin to brown. 

Cool cookies on parchment paper on wire racks 10 minutes.  

Sprinkle with additional powder sugar. 

 

BOURBON BALLS                                        Alice 
1 (12-oz) package vanilla wafers, finely crushed 

1 cup chopped pecans or walnuts 

¾ cup powdered sugar 

2 tablespoons cocoa 

2 ½ tablespoons light corn syrup 

½ cup bourbon 

Powdered sugar 

      Combine vanilla wafers, nuts, powdered sugar, and cocoa 

in large bowl and set aside. Combine corn syrup and bourbon 

stirring well.  Pour bourbon mixture over wafer mixture and 

stir until blended. Shape into 1-inch balls; roll in additional 

powdered sugar. Store in an airtight container up to 2 weeks. 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Clip+Art+Line+Dividers&FORM=RESTAB
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LISSY COOKIES                    Mary Wooldridge 

1/2 cup butter   1 cup brown sugar 

4 eggs    3 tsp. milk 

3 tsp. soda   3 cups flour 

1/2 cup bourbon  1 tsp. cloves 

1 tsp. nutmeg   1 tsp. cinnamon 

1 lb. chopped pecans 

1 lb. chopped candied cheeries 

1 lb. chopped candied pineapples 

   Bake at 275 degrees for 30 minutes 

1 lb.  

 

CAKE MIX COOKIES                                  Billie 
Any box of 18 oz cake mix  

Add 2ggs  

1/3 cup oil 
     Mix all together. Drop into 1 inch mounds on cookie sheet. 

Bake at 350 degrees for 8 mins for delicious & easy cookies 

 
Crisp Little Lemon Cookies         Reba Winslow       
1pkg. lemon cake mix      ½ c (2 sticks) oleo, softened 
1c.crisp rice cereal      1 eggs, slightly beaten 
PRE-HEAT OVEN TO 350DEGREES. In large bowl, 
combine all ingredients. Blend well. Form into 1 inch 
balls pressing firmly to flatten (use glass dipped in 
sugar). Place two inches apart on ungreased cookie 
sheets. Bake 9-12 minutes or until lightly brown around 
edges. Cool one minute before removing to rack. Yield: 
3-4 dozen.  

 
PEANUT BUTTER FUDGE                        Shari   
2 cups sugar 

½ cup milk 

1 tsp vanilla 

¾ cup peanut butter 
     Bring sugar & milk to boil. Boil 2 ½ minutes remove from 

heat & stir in PB & vanilla. That is it!                         

 

Mama’s Sugar Cookies         Norma Jean Mahler 
2 Sticks margarine  4 ½ c. flour 

1c. sugar   1tsp baking soda 

1c. powdered sugar  1tsp. cream of tarter 

1c. oil    1tsp. vanilla 

2 eggs 

PRE-HEAT OVEN TO 375. Mix all ingredients 

together. Place dough on floured wax paper that ison a 

flat surface and roll dough until about ¼ inch thick. 

Using a cookie cutter of your choice, cut the cookies and 

place on a ungreased baking pan. Sprinkle sugar over the 

top of each cookie. Bake 10 – 12 minutes. Bake until 

edges are deep yellow. 

 
Forgotten Cookies                             Kathy Goree 
Preheat oven to 350*      first Place foil on pan 

 

2/3 cup Sugar  2 egg (use the whites only) 

1 tsp. vanilla  1 cup of chopped pecans 

1 cup of chocolate chips 

     Beat egg whites until fluffy; add sugar, beating until 

stiff peaks appear.  Add pecans and chips....drop 

spoonful of mixture on foil lined pan.  Place in oven, 

turn it off and leave over night.  Cookies will be ready in  

the morning.  

 
 

From our Families to yours we wish you a  
Merry Christmas and Happy Hoildays… 
The staff of NFNCC Newsletter 
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The "W" in Christmas - Author Unknown 
Each December, I vowed to make Christmas a calm and 

peaceful experience. I had cut back on nonessential 

obligations -- extensive card writing, endless baking, 

decorating, and even overspending. Yet still, I found 

myself exhausted, unable to appreciate the precious 

family moments, and of course, the true meaning of 

Christmas. 

My son, Nicholas, was in kindergarten that year. It was 

an exciting season for a six-year-old. For weeks, he'd 

been memorizing songs for his school's "Winter 

Pageant." 

I didn't have the heart to tell him I'd be working the night 

of the production. Unwilling to miss his shining 

moment, I spoke with his teacher. She assured me 

there'd be a dress rehearsal the morning of the 

presentation. All parents unable to attend that evening 

were welcome to come then. Fortunately, Nicholas 

seemed happy with the compromise. 

So, the morning of the dress rehearsal, I filed in ten 

minutes early, found a spot on the cafeteria floor and sat 

down. Around the room, I saw several other parents 

quietly scampering to their seats. As I waited, the 

students were led into the room. Each class, 

accompanied by their teacher, sat cross-legged on the 

floor. Then, each group, one by one, rose to perform 

their song. 

Because the public school system had long stopped 

referring to the holiday as Christmas," I didn't expect 

anything other than fun, commercial entertainment - 

songs of reindeer, Santa Claus, snowflakes and good 

cheer. So, when my son's class rose to sing, "Christmas 

Love," I was slightly taken aback by its bold title. 

Nicholas was aglow, as were all of his classmates, 

adorned in fuzzy mittens, red sweaters, and bright 

snowcaps upon their heads. Those in the front row-

center stage -- held up large letters, one by one, to spell 

out the title of the song. As the class would sing "C is for 

Christmas," a child would hold up the letter C. Then, "H 

is for Happy," and on and on, until each child holding up 

his portion had presented the complete message, 

"Christmas Love." 

The performance was going smoothly, until suddenly, 

we noticed her; a small, quiet, girl in the front row 

holding the letter "M" upside down -- totally unaware 

her letter "M" appeared as a "W." 

The audience of 1st through 6th graders snickered at this 

little one's mistake. But she had no idea they were 

laughing at her, so she stood tall, proudly holding her 

"W." Although many teachers tried to shush the 

children, the laughter continued until the last letter was 

raised, and we all saw it together. A hush came over the 

audience and eyes began to widen. In that instant, we 

understood the reason we were there, why we celebrated 

the holiday in the first place, why even in the chaos, 

there was a purpose for our festivities. 

For when the last letter was held high, the message read 

loud and clear: 

"C H R I S T W A S L O V E" 

"C H R I S T W A S L O V E" 
And, I believe, He still is: 

Amazed in His presence.. 

 
Humbled by His love…… 

 

May each of you have a Merry Christmas and a blessed 

New Year as you reflect on His Amazing Love for us. 

Hope you all have a wonderful Christwaslove holiday 

season. 
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We will print services, and items for sale,       offered 
by residences.   
Rules that apply: No charge, 25-word minimum, 
email the newsletter by the 20th of the month.   
Anything deemed questionable by the editor will 
not be printed.  
 Real estate for sale will not be printed Please 
contact harborpointresort.com to advertise lots or 
homes for sale. 

 
Allen Risler 

“Your Computer Guy” 

PO Box 2210 Trinity Tx 75862 

Cell# 936.661.4814    Home# 936.594.6703 
“Get what’s best for you, 

Not what’s easiest for them!” 

 

 

 

 

Avon products for sale 

Going out of business 

Prices under wholesale prices 

Call Fran Starnes          594-6676

 

 

E.I.D. is a communication service know as 

 
After You Join You Will Receive a Monthly 

E-Mail Newsletter from NFNCC  

Emergency Information will be 

 Text to your Cell Phone 

Check the Website for Further Information                  

http://www.harborpointresort.com/EID/ 

 

Items they sell at the  
GUARD GATE 

Everything is 50 cents  

.Except the chocolate bars which are 75 cents 

 
Regular and Diet Cokes, Dr Pepper, Sprite Sunkist 
Orange Pepsi Bottled Water 

 
Pay Day Bars Peanuts Chips Rice Krispie Treats 
Chocolate Candy Bars 

 

Newsletter e-mails 
billieh426@aol.com 

alice.lankford@windstream.net          
kay2culpepper@hotmail.com 

jharris18289@sbcglobal.net 
 

THIS SPACE IS 
RESERVED FOR 

YOUR     AD 
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